Whitecliff Group Practice Participation Group 
Minutes of the meeting held at the Surgery on Wednesday 2nd October 2013

Present: Peter Fale (Chair), Gwyn Bates, Alan Bromley, Mary Iliopoulos, Carol Tilley (Non Clinical Partner & Practice Manager), Sara Stringer (Reception team Leader), Mary Bealey, Hazel Haigh, Peter Newell, Dr Percival, Ted Moss, Grahame Downer,  Nicky Roper, Ingrid Hoff, Susan Benefer, Jenny Hull,  Jacqueline Bolson (POP), Julie Wigg (DT11), Keith Harrison (CCG).
Apologies: Freddie Bannock, Joyce Lee, Sarah Fale, Liz Leigh
Part 1 – Practice Matters

Peter Fale briefly went through the previous minutes.

Gwyn Bates mentioned that the combined meeting held with other surgeries on 04 July 2013 to promote the benefits of PPGs was a success and provided information regarding how future PPG meetings could be structured.
Wednesday 9th October the Surgery will be closed in the afternoon for protected learning (this is for all the Surgeries in North Dorset).  Keith Harrison from the CCG will be holding a training session for all admin and reception staff from the various North Dorset surgeries and will talk to these staff about the role of the PPG.

NHS Choices still have the surgery as RED for on line appointments.  However we do have 5 stars for Child Okeford.  Peter Newell will investigate this on behalf of the PPG to find out why the information is being shown incorrectly as Red.
The Practice has been working towards implementing Electronic Prescribing; unfortunately this has now been postponed by NHS Dorset as there are technical problems with the software.   Mrs Iliopoulos was concerned as there was no where to say when a patient’s medication reviews are due.  Other members of the group advised that this was indicated on prescriptions in the information box. Carol Tilley explained that there is a procedure in place for undertaking medication reviews.  These do not need to be undertaken by a doctor (often these will be initiated by the specialist nurses during check up appointments and can be conducted by telephone.  It was suggested that the procedure for medication reviews should a topic for the next news letter.  A Pharmacist will be employed by the Practice for one afternoon per week from November (as a pilot) to help with medication reviews and to support the dispensary team.
It was asked if the Practice had a sufficient number of doctors for the number of patients. Carol Tilley advised that we did (14 doctors).  The Practice has been successful in attracting good calibre staff and was proud to receive feedback from new staff and locums that indicates we are becoming ‘employers of choice’.  Dr Percival added that Locums enjoy working here as they feel they are treated fairly and that work is well organised.  The impact on health services of the further development in the area does require the health needs associated with a growing population to be considered by the authorities at the planning stage.  In addition to providing the standard GP services, the Practice is also doing minor Operations for other surgeries patients. We are one of a very few practices who can offer such a broad range of services to patients.  Peter Newell asked what would be happening with Blandford Hospital if the surgery is providing these additional services.  Blandford Hospital has just started a Pain Clinic; there will be further development so that ambulatory care (e.g. chemotherapy) can be delivered there too and also the provision of a Dental Clinic.  Peter Newall was concerned that there is only one eye clinic a month at Blandford and patients who cannot drive have trouble getting to Dorchester or Poole.  Dr Percival did say that Dr Evans and Dr Blevins have been trying hard over the years to get consultants from DCH and Poole to come to Blandford, but due to the financial pressures in the acute hospitals that some of these had been withdrawn.      
Suggestions from our Virtual Patient Group:
Q.  Mrs Paula Andrews – The issue of long waits to see a GP, she would like to see if there is a simple device to let patients in the waiting room know.   

A.  If the patient books in on the screen on the front desk it does tell the patient how long the wait is.  If the Patient books in with the reception generally if it looks as if there is a long wait they will tell the patient. We request that patients who have waited more than 20 minutes to come to the desk to enquire and receive an update.  There are also built in protected time slots during surgery which helps the doctors to catch up.  Dr Percival did say that when the doctors come out to get their next patient and they have had delay they will apologise to the waiting patients.
Part 2 – The Wider Health Community

Julie Wigg from the DT11 Group joined the meeting.  Julie explained what the DT11 Group does and how it is trying to set up and get volunteers on board.  They work together with the wider health community and have received a new heart healthy grant for keeping the community fit.  They are looking to establish an event in the middle of next year.  Carol Tilley requested that Julie Wigg contacted her regarding this as she has some ideas that may help with this.  Also DT11 are involved with the action group for transport and for letting people know what services are out there using volunteers to help signpost people to services.  Jacqueline Bolson from (POPP) said they did this a while ago with over 200 people involved.  There is also Way Finders where they run a one to one and can advise on where to find help.

Health & Social Care Information  - Carol Tilley advised that the government have made a decision that patient information can be extracted from GP practice’s patient systems, with the purpose of collating information to support government decision making.  Non-personally identifiable information may also be disclosed to 3rd parties.  Any transfer of information would have to comply with the Data Protection Laws.  Patients can opt out of this arrangement on an individual basis, but surgeries cannot opt out as a whole. Practices have been asked to make their patients aware of this.  Further information is on our web site and it will also be in The Hill, Blackmore Vale and the Forum Focus.  Carol is the Caldecott Guardian for our surgery and has legal accountability to make sure that confidential information is handled in accordance with the law.  The question was asked how patients with dementia are expected to opt out.  The only option is if the patient has signed a 3rd party consent form, then a nominated person can do this on their behalf.    The patient system we have is being used throughout the country by many health providers and technically lets patient data be shared between health providers, but this can only be accessed with the patient’s agreement.  Dr Percival explained that if a patient registered as a temporary patient elsewhere then if the surgery is on the same system as us, they can access that patient’s record here.  Letters from DCH are being sent electronically to us and scanned to the patients notes within a couple of days.
Grahame Downer was concerned that we were not supportive of putting out information leaflets in the surgery.  Carol Tilley advised that very few leaflets are taken by patients (most that are taken are by children to play with). The staff find they spend a lot of time tidying them up and throw a considerable number in the bin through lack of space (we can receive 5 new leaflets a day to display, which is not feasible).  This is a terrible waste of money and resource. Generally most patients have access to on line information that enables them to get detailed information regarding health issues.  Disease specific leaflets are useful but these are most effective if given by specialist clinicians in consultations.  GPs deal with too many illnesses, health risks and social problems to have leaflets in their rooms for all eventualities - this is just not workable. Patients now predominantly have IT access to enable them to research their own conditions and concerns.  It is recognised that not all patients have access to a computer, so leaflets are a good way for them to find out information.  Carol Tilley has been tasked by the North Dorset Locality (representing 11 GP surgeries) to look at how information is communicated in surgeries and the community. This would include developing electronic solutions like a Health Hub (information centre) and using TV screen presentations in the waiting room, tailored to our patients needs.  The health information hubs could be in public places such as the Library; this will help people that don’t have computers as well.  For patients that are housebound the District Nurses and Carers should have information to hand out.  Julie Wigg (DT11) would like her group to be able to help by getting people together as volunteers for this sort of service.  Age Concern always has a lot of leaflets.  Grahame would like to see the doctors giving patients leaflets on macular degeneration in their consultations if needed, but it was suggested that it would be more appropriate for patients to receive these from the opticians / eye specialists.
Blandford Hospital – The Friends of Blandford Hospital are spending 1.1 million on Portman Ward, which will enable more services to be delivered from there (i.e. Dental, Chemotherapy and Blood transfusions).  They will also refurbish the operating theatre and develop offices for Social Services to move to the hospital.  This will enable the Physiotherapy Dept to work together with the Rehab team.  Work will start in January and hopefully be complete by the end of the financial year which is March.
Part 3 – Developing a Community Active Group
The first project as a patient participation group will be to look at ideas with communicating with patients such as a message screen (as discussed in Part 2 above). Gwyn Bates suggested a sub group to be formed for this.  PPG members who wished to participate should give their names to Carol Tilley by Friday.  The Virtual Patient Group will also be consulted regarding this.
Meeting closed at 7.55pm

Next meeting Wednesday 8th January 2014 at 18:00
